Lindale CE Primary School
MINUTES
Full Governors Meeting
Wednesday 17 July 2018 at 18:00
	Agenda item
	Action

	1
	Attendance

Paul Bond 

Helen Churchill - Chair

Sarah Coleman

Becky Davies 

Tom Holman 

Lisa Jefferson 
Heather Keating - Clerk

Kim Law 

Jenny Leahy 

Bill Wearing
	

	2
	Apologies

None
	

	3
	Declaration of interests

TH – Governor at Cartmel Primary School

PB - Castle Head Field Studies Centre
	

	4
	Minutes of the last meeting held on 25 April 2018
The minutes of the last meeting held on 25 April 2018 were approved and agreed.
	

	5
	Matters arising not on the agenda

SC gave an update on a confidential matter.
	

	6
	Support to other schools 

Previous meetings have discussed SC’s support to Selside as Executive Head when the head teacher was off sick.  SC informed governors that the head has now resigned.  The LA is looking at new models of leadership at schools and will be holding road shows in the autumn.  They have asked SC to consider a shared headship between Lindale and Selside, initially for a period of one year.  Both governing groups have been asked to consider this option.

North Yorkshire have a document which gives guidance on how to implement and this will be circulated to governors.  This includes a memorandum of understanding between the school and LA.  There would be a temporary shared headship between the schools with an executive headteacher of both.  A fixed term variation of contract would be agreed with the executive head managed by governors from both schools (a minimum of 2 from each school).
Governors were asked to consider the suggestion and reflect on the previous period of supporting Selside.  
KL said that staff think it has worked well.  The additional monies have enabled the employment of Karen Watson and this has given stability and consistency to teaching groups and class structures.  
SC would not like to go back to the uncertainty of funding and class sizes.  
PB commented on the positive outcome of helping to support and sustain Selside school.  He would like to ensure that the allocation of time to each school is agreed and managed.
TH and PB led extensive discussions on the factors to be taken into consideration prior to making a decision.

· Communications with parents

· Senior person in SC’s absence

· Monitoring and review process

All governors agreed to the idea and suggested that three governors be nominated to progress, including one parent governor – PB/BD/HC volunteered.
	HK

26/07/18

	7
	Reports – sub committees

7.1 Curriculum and standards – 18 June 2018

The minutes of the Curriculum and Standards meeting held on 18 June 2018 had been previously circulated.  Progress of pupils was discussed by governors and SC presented summaries of all year groups reaching and exceeding expected standards.  Governors queried the slightly lower scores in Yr 2 and discussed the reasons.  SC gave further SATs data in the head’s report, item 8.
7.2 Finance and staffing – 23 May 2018

The committee had met on 23 May 2018 to agree and approve the budget which was submitted to the LA.
7.3 Buildings and health & safety – 4 July 2018

Minutes of the meeting held on 4 July 2018 had been previously circulated.  Detailed information was given regarding the ceiling void work.  Works will commence on 23 July 2018 and are due to be completed by 24 August 2018.  WW will remain in contact with contractors during the summer to ensure deadlines are met.  

7.4 Pastoral and community 
The committee has not met since the last FGB. SC has met with LJ re safeguarding.
	

	8
	Head’s report

The head’s report had been previously circulated.  SC gave an update.

Standards
 SC reported that staff are very pleased with end of year attainment and progress across school.  Detailed results are contained in the report.  KS2 outcomes include:
· 100% attained expected in reading and writing

· Average scaled scores:

· 108 writing

· 108 reading

· 110 SPAG

· 109 maths

All year 2 have now achieved the phonics standard and 4 out of 6 year 1 children.  Those not yet achieving have specific needs.
Assessment of other year groups is positive with 75% meeting age-related expectations in reading, writing and maths.  This brings reading and writing in line with maths.

Budget 

Additional income has been generated by SC’s support of Selside and a reading intervention course.  This has enabled the retention of small classes.  Several grants have been received during the year and FOLS have continued to fund raise for the school.  They have recently purchased Spheros for use in computing.

Staffing  
Since Christmas Karen Watson has been teaching in year 3 and 4 during SC’s support to Selside.  This has been very successful with a recommendation to continue next year.
Rose Campbell has been appointed to support a child in year 4 with an EHCP.  She is a very experienced, qualified teacher.

Curriculum and provision
Curriculum development continues, ensuring that there is a focus on high quality teaching in all subjects.
Behaviour and attendance
Attendance is currently 96%.  This has been slightly affected by a child who has moved to Wales but not yet taken off roll.  
Community
FOLS have organised a variety of events during the year.  Church links continue to be strong with JL and LJ running lunch clubs and a church visitor for Collective Worship every Wednesday.  
	

	9
	Parent surveys

A parent questionnaire was sent out offering 2 response options – agree or disagree.  14 questionnaires were completed and returned of which 8 were extremely positive.  However, 6 included negative responses.  One parent was concerned about the registration of years 3/4/5/6 together and was unhappy about SC being at Selside.  The issue was not about the numbers involved but the spread of age groups.  A Yr3/4 and Yr5/6 class has been confirmed and the parent is happy with this arrangement.  

A parents meeting will be held in September offering the opportunity to discuss any issues with parents.  SC has sent out a newsletter listing the teachers at school and will also talk about student teachers at the meeting.

It was suggested that a governor be available before school one morning a week.
	

	10
	School Improvement Plan

SC will complete with July updates and email out to governors.  A new SIP will be produced for September with updated priorities.  It was agreed to arrange a meeting to discuss in September.
	SC

04/09/18

	11
	Curriculum leadership governor reports

TH has carried out a literacy visit with KC on 29 June 2018.  His report on the visit has been recorded and circulated to governors.
Monitoring roles will be allocated at the next meeting in September.
	

	12
	Safeguarding update

No update.
	

	13
	30 hours Nursery provision

Pre-school continues to be busy, working with school and sharing staff. 
	

	14
	Governance
SC informed governors that a parent has expressed interest in becoming a parent governor.  Jennifer Kilner will commence a 4-year term of office in September and HK will forward relevant documentation.  Governors were extremely pleased that the skills identified during the last governor review will be met by this appointment. 
HC attended the CPGF GDPR training, delivered by Kym Allen – good feedback.  The forum has asked schools to forward training suggestions for next year.  Governors suggested fraud awareness.  
	HK

05/09/18

	15
	Policies

No update. 
	

	16
	Correspondence

None
	

	17
	Date and time of next meeting:

FGB:

Wednesday 19 September @ 18:00
SIP:

Tuesday 4 September 2018 @ 18:30

Parents:
Tuesday 11 September 2018 @ 18:30

FS:  


CS:  


PC:  


H&S: 
 
	


	Item
	Mtg
	Date
	Action
	Owner
	Date
	Status
C/O

	70
	FGB
	17/07/2018
	SC to produce new SIP for 2018-19
	SC
	04/09/2018
	O

	71
	FGB
	17/07/2018
	HK forward documentation to new gov
	HK
	04/09/2018
	O
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